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MINUTES

Regular Meeting of the Board of Commissioners
Fidalgo Pool and Fitness Center
Thursday, April 19, 2018, 5:30 p.m.
CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m.
Commissioners Present: Christine Mathes, Jeremy McNett, David Way, Andrew Olson, Mel Larsen                    
Commissioner Absent:  None
Staff Present:  Executive Director Mitch Everton
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The Regular Board of Commissioners Meeting Minutes for March 15, 2018 were approved as read.
APPROVAL OF VOUCHER(S)

Vouchers were approved for payment.  C Mathes noted that the Sign Dog invoice amount was halved.  We will catch them up next month.
PUBLIC COMMENTS/CORRESPONDENCE
Glenn West was in attendance.  Mr. West served as a fundraiser for 15 years at U of W.  He offered a number of observations to the commissioners, among them (1) the need for a fundraising strategic plan, with the ultimate goal of identifying potential donors with inclination and capacity for giving; (2) development of a robust, sophisticated donor database; (3) formation of a steering committee, comprised of committed donors.  In subsequent discussion, the board reviewed the need for a dedicated fundraising team.  We will revisit this topic in coming meetings.
DIRECTOR/MANAGER/COMMITTEE REPORTS

The ED report was reviewed.  April meetings have had good attendance, with excellent feedback.  There are two additional meetings scheduled next month.  It was agreed that the May commissioner meeting will be moved back a week to May 24 to allow for May 22 input to be included in the review.  Spin classes have commenced.  The Nu Step machine has been installed in the gym and is seeing heavy usage. Traffic is heavy.
Financials

Q1 financials were reviewed.  Revenue exceeded budget by $19K.  Special Projects expenses for the quarter were roughly $25K.  Overall net income to budget was down $22K.  Without Special Projects, we were roughly in line with budget totals.  Daily receipts have remained steady since the beginning of the year, with little fall-off and comprise roughly 2/3 of total revenue.  TAC fees comprise roughly 12.5% of total revenue.   All other sources are 6% or less.  Our current cash position is roughly $476K in reserves.
 Old Business 
Enduris Coverage Limits/Premiums.  Property replacement coverage was increased from $5M to $10M, at an additional premium cost of $3,712.
 New Business
Possible paths forward were briefly discussed, in light of feedback from the informational sessions.  This discussion will be enlarged at the May meeting.  The ED was tasked with determining potential bond costs to the average taxpayer at various bond thresholds.  ED will follow up with the county assessor and report back to the board.
ADJOURN

MOTION: A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting at 6:45 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously.
The next regular meeting is scheduled for Thursday, May 24, 2018, 5:30 p.m. at Fidalgo Pool and Fitness Center conference room. 
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